
RETURN FLIGHTS TO ITALY, SPAIN, GERMANY, FRANCE AND SWITZERLAND 
 
Please note that the Government of Malta shall continue to organize flights to: 
 

 Italy 
 Spain 
 Germany 
 France 
 Switzerland 

 
To be able to transport Maltese people in these countries back to Malta and to 
transport tourists from these countries back home. 
 
Arrangements to obtain seats on these flights are to be made via the respective 
Embassies of the countries involved.   
 
ONLY EMBASSIES CAN SUBMIT LISTS OF PASSENGERS TO THE MALTESE 
MINISTRY OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS FOR INCLUSION ON THESE FLIGHTS AND 
THERE IS NO WAY THAT PEOPLE CAN BOOK SEATS IN A DIRECT MANNER. 
 
Maltese nationals wanting to fly back from Italy, Spain, Germany, France and 
Switzerland are to call the Ministry of Foreign Affairs helpline while nationals of 
Italy, Spain, Germany, France and Switzerland are to contact their Embassies in 
Malta. 
 
It is the intention to keep operating these repatriation flights TO COUNTRIES TO 
WHICH AIR TRAVEL TO AND FROM MALTA IS BANNED until the need remains. 


